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Excellency:

I have the honor of addressing Your Excellency, in your capacity as Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, to issue a few comments on document CP/CSH-554/03, “Study on Risks and Problems to Peace and Security in the Hemisphere and Conflict Prevention and Solution,” Chapter I of the consolidated text, which was discussed at the Committee meeting on March 13.

First, we would request that the original wording of the item headed Human Rights Abuses, which read:  “The persistent abuse of human rights by a government or elements of a government, or by illegal armed groups …,” remain unchanged.  This delegation neither agrees with nor understands the reason for the deletion of the reference, in the original text, to “illegal armed groups,” since, as you know, in Colombia human rights are violated repeatedly by outlaw groups, as expressed, for example, by the Vice President of the Republic of Colombia in a statement to the Permanent Council.

Secondly, it is our view that, under international law, persons are not “displaced” from one state to another.  Such persons would in fact be refugees, who are accorded a special status and special treatment under international law.  Nor has it been established that such a situation, should it arise, would in itself pose a security problem for the receiving state.  Therefore, we wish to request that the text in question be reconsidered in the interest of harmonization with the provisions of international law.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Horacio Serpa Uribe

Ambassador, Permanent Representative
Ambassador Miguel Ruiz-Cabañas

Permanent Representative of Mexico to the OAS

Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security
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